
BOROUGH OF CARROLL VALLEY 
PARKS, RECREATION, AND 

ENVIRONMENTAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
WEDNESDAY, JUNE 27, 2012 – 7:00 PM 

BOROUGH OFFICE 
 

MINUTES 
 
Chairman James Marchione called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. Those in attendance were: 
 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS    BOROUGH OFFICIALS 
Present      Gayle Marthers, Borough Secretary 
James Marchione, Chairman    Amanda Bell, Recording Secretary  
Tim Skoczen             
George Fisanich 
Tammy Lytle 
Jason Jones  
Karen Keilholtz 
Absent 
Daniel Sanders 
James Whittington 
 

CONSIDERATION OF THE MINUTES OF THE MARCH 28, 2012 MEETING 
T. Lytle moved, G. Fisanich seconded that the Committee accept the minutes of the March 28, 
2012 minutes as submitted.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 
 

BOROUGH MANAGER’S REPORT 
G. Marthers informed the committee on the Regional Recreation Study being led by Hamiltonban 
Township through a DCNR grant program. Members to be interviewed are: T. Lytle, G. Fisanich, 
and J. Marchione. 
 

PARKS AND RECREATION 
2012 Projects 
Farmers Market 
T. Lytle stated that she has had only one vendor contact her who is interested in participating in 
the Farmers Market.  T. Lytle asked if the Borough can advertise the Farmers Market on the sign. 
 

July 4th Celebration 
G. Marthers stated that everything for the July 4th celebration is going well. G. Marthers informed 
the committee that the pavilions will be available this year for everyone to get out of the sun and 
heat.  G. Marthers stated that they are looking for volunteers to help clean-up after the event. 
 

ENVIRONMENTAL ISSUES 
T. Lytle reminded everyone that the West Nile Virus is going to be very bad this year. 
 

ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting adjourned at 7:28 PM by consensus 
              
              Amanda Bell, Recording Secretary 
 


